Spencer County Board of Health
Minutes, October 11th, 2023

The Quarterly meeting of the Spencer County Board of Health was called to order at 6:31 pm on Wednesday October 11th, 2023, by Bill Young, Chairman of the board. A quorum was present. Bill led an invocation and Pledge of Allegiance.

The Following Board Members were present for all or part of the meeting.
Bill Young, Chairman
Arnold Braun, Vice-Chairman
Eric Kleeman
Mike Sisley
Richard Thomas
Andrew Foster, Atty

The Following Staff Members were present for all or part of the meeting.
Mindy Spinks-Registrar
Barb Ninke- Environmental Sanitarian
Kim Stallings- Food Sanitarian
Lynn Varble-PHN
Lisa Stuteville-PHEP Coordinator

Minutes
Bill Young asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes from the previous meetings of June 14th, July 17th, August 8th, and September 13th. There were no additions or corrections to the minutes presented. Richard Thomas made the motion to approve the minutes as presented. Mike Sisley seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.

Staff Reports
Bill Young stated that the staff reports had been emailed out earlier to all the board members for them to review. Bill asked if there were any questions from the members about the staff reports or if the staff had anything to discuss. No additional discussion was needed. Mike Sisley made the motion to approve the staff reports as read. Eric Kleeman seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.



New Business

· It was discussed that the Daviess County Health Department has sent an interlocal agreement to the Spencer County Health Department. This agreement is so that the Spencer County Health Department will be able to have assistance and services when handling a Tuberculosis case. Through this agreement the Daviess County Health Department will provide Tuberculosis screening, testing, examinations, and treatment to Indiana counties at a fixed cost based upon each individual case need. It was discussed that if an individual going through testing has insurance the insurance would cover. But if the person does not have insurance this would be the responsibility of the county to make sure the individual is getting the proper care and medications. It was discussed to look into where the health department would have funding to cover the cost of procedures. The medications would come through the state at no cost. The overall opinion was that this would be a cost effective and good procedural practice measure to take.  Mike Sisley made a motion in support of recommending that we proceed with the agreement to Dr. Poos and the Commissioners. Eric Kleeman seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried. Andrew Foster asked that a copy of the agreement be emailed to him.

Old Business

· A draft of the OSS Ordinance was given to the health board members for their review. The model ordinance sent by the state as a template and the existing ordinance were used in combination to create the draft. This draft reflects the legislative changes passed earlier this year. It also addresses installer registration and continuing education. The board members reviewed the proposed ordinance and discussed if there were any amendments. Richard Thomas stated that he would recommend on pg. 4 B (3) to add “at a minimum in the 1st and 3rd quarter of each year”. It was also discussed to add “A person who is in violation of this ordinance shall be fined for the first offense not more than $500.00”. on pg. 8 Section I Enforcement, to (1) and (2). All members agreed. Andrew Foster, Atty stated that this ordinance would need to be published by the Commissioners since it has fines in it. Arnold Braun made a motion to accept the ordinance with the condition that the amendments mentioned would be made then presented to the Commissioners and the Technical Review Panel at the State. Eric Kleeman seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.

· [bookmark: _Hlk148005937]Bill Young gave an update on HFI funding and Legacy Funding. Bill stated that we had contacted the 9 different organizations/individuals to ask them to be a part of the Advisory Committee and all responded they would. We have the first meeting scheduled for October 16th at 8:30 am at the 4H in Chrisney. Bill stated that we are meeting with Justin Grose and Christina Beeler Thursday at 4 pm because they were unable to meet on the 16th. We plan on discussing the Core Services, KPIs, funding amount and the process of selection. Bill stated that with the Legacy funds we would not (per HFI Southern Region Coordinator) have to advertise the contracts but with the HFI funding we would have to advertise a contract for 30 days. It was decided to set an amount to submit to the State for the Legacy funds carry over to be used in 2024. It was discussed that the full amount set did not have to be all utilized within the first few months of the year as more requests are expected to come in throughout the year. The board members also discussed setting a base amount or percentage that would stay within the legacy funds and not be spent. Eric Kleeman made a motion for $ 125,000.00 of the Legacy funds to be used in 2024, upon approval from the State, to be used to partner with outside organizations to expand and strengthen core services with the Health Department. Mike Sisley seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried. 

· The board members were presented with the job descriptions of the new contractual positions to be funded under the HFI appropriation. The board members reviewed the Administrative Assistant position, Community Health Worker, and School Liaison descriptions. Bill stated that there was one more contractual position. The Public Health Preparedness position but we can discuss it later because we are covered with the current PHEP position until June 30, 2024. Eric Kleeman stated that the amount of pay per hour should be listed in the Administrative Assistant job description. Eric Kleeman made a motion to approve the 3 job descriptions presented pending that the amendment be made to the Administrative Assistant with the addition of the hourly rate of pay. Richard Thomas seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried. 

· Bill Young updated the board with a quote on the insurance to cover the transport of vaccine. Our current policy only covers inside the building and up to 100 feet from the building. Bill stated that we have reached out to get clarity from the State on the public and private pay vaccines to see if it is covered. The responses that we have received from Vaxcare (private pay) is “VaxCare will accept the return of vaccines that are in a returnable condition per manufacturer/Supplier requirements; this includes vaccines out of temperature range but are undamaged. Any vaccine that has been damaged (i.e., uncapped, broken, penetrated, etc.) will be charged to the partner.” And from David McCormick at the State (public) “There is not a hard and fast rule governing restitution. The policy was written so that there would be some flexibility in how the problem would be resolved. If the vaccines ere wasted because of a system failure- we would normally work with the provider to get a new storage unit that is going to maintain temps. For your question about taking vaccines out of the building for an off-site clinic- I think that insurance is probably wise. There are transport containers that should protect the vaccine from being wasted but you never know what you could experience with a clinic in the field. Again, we will always work with you on this issue if vaccine is wasted. Insurance to cover wasted vaccines in not a requirement of the program but many providers choose to purchase some coverage for peace of mind.” Bill stated that he had talked with Shawn from Dubois County and that they have their transportation of vaccine covered in their blanket policy.

· Chris Middleton worked on finding a carrier that specializes in this type of specialty coverage for transportation. The quote that they have submitted is $10,813.75. This would cover up to $50,000.00 worth of vaccine. There was a discussion around whether this cost is worth having the extra coverage or to put a reserve of $ 50,000.00 and the Health Department be responsible for it ourselves. Then enter into a hold harmless agreement with the COA to transport the vaccine to the offsite clinics. It was discussed to approach the Commissioners with this quote and information to see what they would recommend.

· It was decided that a Special Health Board meeting is needed in order for the board members to review the applications for requests for funds from community partners. These requests would be the ones that the Advisory Committee has chosen as their recommendations to the board of health. This meeting will be on November 8th, 2023, at 6:30 pm here at the courthouse.

Eric Kleeman made a motion to adjourn. Richard Thomas seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 9:28 pm.


2

